
NOTICE OF SUBMITTAL TO LEGISLATURE 

 
Agency:  Department of Safety and Professional Services 

Clearinghouse Rule: 18-100 

 

On May 31, 2019, the Department of Safety and Professional Services submitted CR 18-100, a 

proposed rule in final draft form, to the chief clerk of each house of the Legislature. No action 

was taken by the Joint Committee for Review of Administrative Rules on September 17, 2019. 

On December 30, 2019, the department withdrew the rule pursuant to s. 227.19 (4) (b) 4., Stats. 

With this Notice, the department is resubmitting CR 18-100, a proposed rule in final draft form 

with germane modification, to the chief clerk of each house of the Legislature pursuant to s. 

227.19 (4) (b) 4., Stats. The germane modification revises SPS 4.035 (1) (b) and (2) to allow the 

ability to waive a credential application fee if a family income of the applicant does not exceed 

180 percent of the federal poverty line established under 42 USC 9902 (2). 

 

The previously proposed rule set a fee of $68.00 for all credentials without the ability to waive 

the fee in the event of financial hardship.  

 

 

 
 


